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Michael Nasiry

Project Manager

EPM Projects Pty Itd

Level 2, 146 Arthur Street
NORTH SYDNEY NSW 2060

14 November 2019

Email: mnasiry@epmprojects.com.au

Cranbrook School Redevelopment (SSD_8812)
2019 IEA Auditor Approval

Dear Michael,

| refer to your email correspondence dated 28 October 2019, 31 October 2019, 6 November 2019
and 13 November 2019 seeking the agreement of the Planning Secretary of the Department of
Panning, Industry and Environment (Department) of the suitability of Ms Rebeka Hall to undertake
an independent environmental audit (IEA) of the Cranbrook School Redevelopment.

In accordance with Condition D31 of SSD 8812 and the Independent Audit Post Approval
Requirements dated June 2018 (Guideline), the Department has reviewed your request and
considers Ms Hall is suitably qualified and experienced to undertake the audit as the principal
auditor and has approved Ms Kylie Lloyd as suitably qualified and experienced to undertake the
audit as alternate principal auditor. Mr Peter Moore, Dr Cheryl Haim and Mr Jack Braithwaite are
also approved to assist Ms Hall during the audit. Please note this approval is conditional upon Ms
Hall, Ms Lioyd, Mr Moore, Dr Haim and Mr Braithwaite being independent from the project.

The IEA must be prepared, undertaken and finalised in accordance with the Guideline.

Should you need to discuss the above, please contact Laura Papoulias on 02 8289 6879 or email
compliance@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

A A&\_

Chris Mathieson
Team Leader - Compliance
as the Secretary’s nominee
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